
Athey Creek Middle School PTSA

General Meeting Minutes for Friday, September 9, 2016

Call to order: Meeting called to order at 9:34 a.m. by President  Jennifer Tabor

Quorum established with 17 members in attendance

Meeting held in the staff lunchroom at Athey Creek

Thank you to all who attended — all 33 of you!

Welcome and Introductions (Jennifer Tabor)
PTSA President Jennifer Tabor warmly welcomed those gathered around the tables. As the group included many new faces, all attendees introduced themselves to the group.

Guest Speaker (welcomed and introduced by Jennifer Tabor)

Jennifer welcomed guest speaker Betty Reynolds, grandmother of Athey students and a member of the WL-WV school board. Betty is also a board member of the National School Board Association’s advocacy group and incoming OSBA president, among other activities. Betty expressed to the group her belief that this is an exciting time to be involved in education policy. Referring to the federal Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA) — she helped work on implementation in Oregon — Betty described an opportunity to fix problems with No Child Left Behind, specifically assessment and curriculum and encouraging stakeholder input. ESSA returns some autonomy and control to the state and local levels. Betty encouraged attendees to look into the NSBAC — the National School Board Action Center at nsbac.org. “I encourage you to become a friend to public education,” Betty said.

Approval of the minutes (Jennifer Tabor)

Minutes from the June meeting were delivered via email to attendees of that meeting and posted on the PTSA website, with corrections made as requested. Copies were provided to today’s attendees, with time for review. Nicole Resk moved approval of the minutes as presented. Bobbi Kelly seconded the motion and it was carried by unanimous approval. September minutes will be distributed to attendees and approved at the October meeting.

Principal’s Report (Joel Sebastian)

Joel expressed admiration and appreciation for Athey’s PTSA: “Your work with us makes a difference for our children and our parents, in a really impactful way,” he said. He reported that the school year was “off and running, rolling well.” He explained that about 95 7th graders had been given the wrong locker combinations, due to a computer error, with no lasting ill effects. He said that “right around the corner” was the start of a lot of activities, including cross-country, school clubs, Athey Idol, and the Korean students’ visit. “The more access points we have, the greater connections” students build, he said, “opening doors for them and their families.” Joel also reported that assistant principal Caitlin Klenz was expected to work only through the end of next week before beginning her maternity leave. She is expected to return around Thanksgiving. Joel has enlisted a former colleague, Valerie Martin, to assist him during Caitlin’s leave; she is a former middle school counselor and classroom teacher with whom Joel has previously worked. Student Support Specialist Toni Snapp is also expected to help fill in for Caitlin’s absence.

BOARD REPORTS

President’s Report (Jennifer Tabor)

Jennifer presented the proposed standing rules for the 2016-17 school year; copies were made available. Jane Bernesconi asked why the required bank balance had been raised to $10,000. Jennifer said the bank was offering favorable terms for accounts that met that balance (Athey PTSA’s balance was typically well over), including no fees for multiple deposits (student store, garage sale) and credit card terminals for the garage sale. If PTSA’s balance dips below the minimum, the penalty would be minimal. Melissa Juenger moved to approve the standing rules as presented, and Bobbi Kelly seconded. The motion was carried with unanimous approval.


The Back to School Coffee events were dampened (literally) by the weather on the first two days of school, but although attendance was less than anticipation PTSA made good connections with new parents. Joel expressed appreciation for the PTSA’s effort on those days, calling it “a great way to welcome new families.” He suggested that PTSA plan an extended event next year targeting new 7th and 8th grade families on the first day. Those students are at the school from 10 to 11 a.m., and most parents hang around the school with nothing to do. All agreed that would be a great idea.


Jennifer highlighted upcoming events, including Picture Day, on September 13, the New-to-District Breakfast, also on September 13, and Curriculum Night on September 15. She asked Joel if PTSA would be involved in that, and he replied that we would be welcome to set up tables in the foyer.


The president mentioned two new committee positions suggested by the executive committee: a no-cost fundraising chairwoman (setting up beneficial accounts with groups like Amazon Smile, Target and Fred Meyer) and a parent education chairwoman. Both Elaine Cozart and Annemaria Fuksz expressed interest in the parent education position; a small committee would work well for that.


Jennifer also mentioned that the executive board members and committee chairs are using consistent gmail accounts for PTSA business this year. 

Co-Vice Presidents’ Report (Jen Drew)

Speaking on behalf of both co-vice presidents, Jen Drew explained that PTSA is looking into scheduling a parent social event and promised to provide more details as soon as they are available. The group expressed general support for the idea.

Secretary’s Report (Kate Hoots)

Kate reminded the group to sign in on the group signup sheet, and it began to make the rounds again to capture information from late-comers.

Treasurer’s Report (Lola Skates)

Lola requested to deliver her report later in the meeting, under “new business,” with her budget review. No objections were raised to her doing so.

Membership Report (Melissa Juenger)

Melissa noted that she has only begun to compile membership information, as the meeting was held on the fourth day of the school year. She encouraged attendees to turn in their PTSA membership forms.

Volunteer Coordinator (Bobbi Kelly)

Bobby repeated information about the new committee chair openings, no-cost fundraising and parent education. She also mentioned a need for a volunteer to produce the school directory and immediately snagged a volunteer, Vicki Eastman. Kate gratefully handed over the directory binder, which she had been holding onto since the end of the school year. Bobbi highlighted some upcoming volunteer opportunities, including the back-to-school dance on September 23, Girls and Boys Turning Point events (September 27 and 29, respectively), and the first TASA, on October 12.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Back to School Dance (Laura Greyerbiehl)

The first 2016-17 dance will be held Friday, September 23, from 6 to 8 p.m. Laura estimated the need for about 35 volunteers to make the event run smoothly and is she working with Volunteer Coordinator Bobbi Kelly to make that happen. Laura reported spending approximately $650 to date on the DJ, snacks and glow items. Bobbi asked Joel if we should try to add a dance to the calendar when the Korean students will be visiting in October; he said that would not be possible as they arrive on a Friday night. In response to a parent question, it was affirmed that students are welcome to stay with a parent and help clean up after the dance.

Turning Point (Amanda Curdy and Allie Jensen)

Amanda described Turning Point as a community-building event that celebrates transitions. She reported that TP will include guest speakers, a game truck, games in the gym, martial arts demonstrations and food. Students will be put into groups with “friends and new friends” for the event, she said. The deadline for turning in forms was today, in order to ensure T-shirt delivery form Hometown Sports — the T-shirt order is due next Monday. (Bonus: TP shirts can be worn for PE classes.) Amanda posted the deadline on Facebook. Kate suggested an email blast to families, and Amanda confirmed that orders received by Monday would be counted in the T-shirt order.


Allie reported that volunteers were needed and said that she and Amanda were working with Bobbi to get about 20 adults for each event (girls and boys).

TASA (Kate Hoots)

Jennifer Tabor explained that TASA coordinator Rachel Stevenson was out of town and asked Kate to explain a little bit about TASA for new parents. Kate explained that TASA stands for Teacher and Staff Appreciation and encouraged people to sign up to receive email notification of TASA meals. It’s possible to help every month or just occasionally, and food items can be purchased or homemade. The first TASA meal will be provided during school conferences, so look for an email invitation soon.

Student Store (Shari Winters)

The student store will be up and running again next week, Shari reported. She said working the store is a great way “to see what goes on at lunch.” The store sells snacks, costing from 25 cents to $1, from about 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays. Joel reported that many students had been asking when the store would be opening. Volunteers are needed for approximately 45-minute shifts. Tracy Kirkland asked if volunteers worked solo? Shari confirmed yes.

Garage Sale (Saleen Chenevert)

Athey’s PTSA holds one big fundraiser, and it offers many ways to help, Saleen said, from cleaning out a closet to helping set up and run the sale.The first drop off will be the Tuesday before Christmas break, with weekly drops every Tuesday from January  through April, from 8 - 9:30 a.m. at the school. Donations are accepted at the side of the school “in rain, sleet, snow, or even sunshine,” Saleen said. There will also be one Saturday drop each month. The sale is scheduled for April 29 and 30, a little later than usual this year, due to conflicts with Easter, the Middle School Musical, Spring Break, and the Korea visit. Last year’s garage sale raised $21,000 thanks, Saleen said, to “amazing donations and a good job communicating.” She also highlighted the work Jane B. did on listing top quality donations, including a boat, on Craigslist.

NEW BUSINESS

2016-17 Budget Review (Lola Skates)

Lola introduced the proposed PTSA budget for 2016-17, which is based, she said, on last year’s budget and has been cleaned up by removing old, out-of-date line items. One improvement is changing the lump-sum grant, used in previous years, to having PTSA fund each grant individually. Some teachers have already requested funding, she said, for their grant requests that were approved in June. The current bank balance is approximately $42,000; that amount includes grants to teachers that have not yet been written.


Amanda asked why Turning Point was listed as not funded. She has expenses of about $4,100 so far, with receipts ready to turn in. Jane also questioned why there was not a number listed in the line item for membership. General approval of the budget was pushed to the October meeting, pending resolution of these and other items.

Grant Request from Diane Wells (Jennifer Tabot)

Jennifer presented a grant request received well after the deadline. Spanish teacher Diane Wells is requesting $279.60 to purchase 40 subscriptions to a Spanish-language magazine that she would use in class. The magazine copies would be save for reuse each month. Betty Reynolds moved for approval of adding this item to the PTSA budget. Vicki Eastman seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.

Other items


Jane Bernesconi, PTSA webmaster, said that any board members or committee chairs wondering about the passwords to their new gmail accounts should just contact her for help. She mentioned that people logging in might be asked to access PTSA’s Google calendar and docs.

ADJOURN

With no further business presented and no further discussion presented, President Jennifer Tabor adjourned the meeting at 10:35 a.m.

